
FPC Allen Campus 
Board Report  
February 2025 

 
• The CDL Department has trained and tested fourteen Windstream/Kinetic employees since 

October of 2024.  These students have come from all over the state of Texas, Oklahoma, and 

Alabama.  We have had great success thus far in this partnership.   

• TCOLE audited the testing portion of our contract on the Borger Campus on January 28th.  Jaimee 

Coburn, FPC’s Training Coordinator for TCOLE, did an incredible job through this audit with 

zero findings.   

• The Allen Campus hosted a Community Volunteer Night on January 30th to help our eight 

Phlebotomy students get all their required sticks as part of the completion of the program.  We 

had great support from volunteers with sixty-four people showing up to get the students a total of 

one hundred and ten sticks.      

• Perryton High School (PHS) held pre-enrollment meetings for incoming sophomores, juniors, and 

seniors on February 5th.  Karen Metzger, Allen Campus Coordinator, attended to help promote the 

P-Tech Program and dual credit offerings available to students through FPC.  As a part of pre-

enrollment, PHS hosted Parent Night on February 6th to educate parents on student high school 

requirements and opportunities available to students.  Karen Metzger and Monica Hernandez 

attended to represent FPC and the Pathways Program.  

• The Perryton Junior High College and Career Readiness classes toured all FPC facilities in 

Perryton in the first week of February.  Over one hundred and fifty students learned about 

academic, CTE, and continuing education programs at FPC in Perryton.  We hope to see them in 

a few short years as dual credit students or college students on campus!    

• We have seen an increase in CDL students since the price decreased at the beginning of 2025.  

We have had 20 students in January and February classes.   

• Todd and Sheri Gorman made a generous donation of office furniture, desk and office chairs, 

Canon copy machine, and miscellaneous office supplies and office décor.  Most of the pieces are 

being used at the Workforce Development Center.   

• Noon Vela, Allen Campus Advisory Board Member, has graciously agreed to donate an early 

1990’s model 955 John Deere tractor and a 1970’s model 4020 John Deere tractor to the diesel 

department as project equipment for the program but specifically to be used by the hydraulic 

classes and the hydrostatic transmission class.   

• Mary Blackwell and Cassi Laxton were featured as the Lions Club Program on February 11th to 

highlight the RNEC Program and its benefits to the community as well as the addition of 

equipment to the nursing department recently obtained through the JET grant.   



 

 

 


